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Serving the people of the Yamhill Fire Protection District since 1896 

                                 Fire Chief Report 

August 12, 2019 

 

1. The District ran a total of 40 calls for the month of July 2019 

 
MAJOR INCIDENT TYPE # INCIDENTS % of TOTAL 

Fires 1 2.50% 

Rescue & Emergency Medical Service 25 62.50% 

Hazardous Condition (No Fire) 1 2.50% 

Service Call 6 15.00% 

Good Intent Call 7 17.50% 

TOTAL 40 100.00% 

 

2. Projects currently working on; 

a. ISO rating – Continue to work on this project  

b. District Policy, Procedure and SOG Manual – This is an ongoing project 

c. Video Surveillance – About 50% completed 

d. New Air Packs 

e. New Engine 

f. Radio’s 

 

3. Grants 

           a.    AFG – SCBA’s – Been submitted 

  b. Safer Act – Been submitted – 4-year Recruit and Retention Person 

  c. VFA Grant – Pagers & Radio’s – We have been awarded 

  

4. YFPD provided EMS coverage at the Fair on July 30th & August 2nd. 

 

5. Working with the auditor to get things ready for the audit. They will be here in 

August 16th, 2019 to do the onsite work. 

 

6. The Specs for the New Engine were completed and put out for RFP on July 26th, 

2019. RFP’s are due back no later than 1:00 pm on August 28 and the RFP opening 

will be done at 2:00 pm at the Yamhill Fire Station. Then we will review each RFP to 

make sure they completed the needed requires and will have the results at the 

September 9th, 2019 Board Meeting for the Board to review and at that time give an 

intent to award. If the intent is done on the 9th we could sign the contract on the 16th. 

 

7. We had 5 new volunteers go thru the EMR class with 3 of them completed and passed 

the testing. The other 2 have completed and passed the written test and just need to 

finish the hands-on test. 

 

8. The Volunteers worked with Yamhill PD and had a good National Night Out at the 

Park on August 6th. Served 300 hamburgers and 30 to 40 lbs. of Hot Dogs.  

 

http://www.yamhillfpd.org/


9. The Volunteers will be doing the Breakfast with Santa on December 7, 2019 with the 

theme of “Polar Express”. 

 

10. November 7th thru the 9th, 2019 is the Oregon Fire Service Conference in Seaside. All 

five Board Members are scheduled to go. We will leave on November 6th and will be 

staying at the Shilo Inn. 

 

11. The tires sold on e-bay for $305.00. They have been paid for and picked-up. 

 

12. We were awarded the VFA Grant which is a 50/50 Grant. The total is $16,600. This 

is for 10 new portable radio’s and 10 new pagers which we will order sometime in 

October. 

 

13. Working on the contract for the new Air Packs, with the goal to order in the next 

couple of months. 

 

14. Working with McMinnville Fire for them to take over providing the equipment and 

overseeing the EMS coverage for the Yamhill County Fair 

 

      15.      My hours for the month of July; 

District Work                    169.5 hours 

Calls          26.25 hours 

Drills                     5.5 hours 

Class                                          0 hours 

Other                                     29 hours 

                  Total               230.25 hours 


